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Senator Siewert, Rachel asked: 
 
I understand that introduction of a new employment benchmark will ensure DES participants 
who have been assessed as having the capacity to work between 23 and 29 hours per week 
are supported to do so. How was the 23 -29 hours arrived at?  
 
Answer: 
 
The 23-29 hours category was chosen to replicate the work capacity bandwidths used by the 
Department of Human Services’ Assessment services for people accessing Disability 
Employment Services (DES). Work capacity is assessed as either 0-7, 8-14, 15-22, 23-29 or 
30+ hours per week. An Employment Benchmark is the number of hours a DES participant is 
expected to work in order for a DES provider to claim Job Placement and Outcome fees. 
Currently, there are only three Employment Benchmarks in DES – at 8-hours, 15-hours and 
30-hours. This means that for a DES participant with an assessed work capacity of between 
23 and 29 hours per week, a DES provider can claim Job Placement and Outcome fees for 
placing them in a job of only 15 hours per week. The new Employment Benchmark of 23 
hours ensures that all the work capacity bandwidths are matched by a corresponding 
Employment Benchmark. 


